Appendix 4 to the A/P Staff Council Minutes of April 21, 2010

Chancellor’s Advisory Review Board
Report to AP Staff Council
Lori Lynn Stettler, Representative

The board is composed of eight voting members. Members who provided service
during the 2009-2010 academic year were:

Lori Lynn Stettler, administrative/ professional staff representative

Karen Waldron, civil service representative

Nazeih Botros and Judith Green, faculty representatives

LaCharles Ward, undergraduate student representative

Phyleccia Cole served in the interim during the fall semester when Jo Beth Weber left
the University. Reona Daly, Associate General Counsel, now serves as advisor to the
Board.

All appointees attended, participated in, and completed the required training prior to
becoming voting members. Nazeih Botros and Judith Green were selected as co-chairs
and Lori Stettler was appointed as secretary.

The Chancellor’s Advisory Review Board convenes when it has appeals to review, but,
consistent with Section V.C. of the Board’s operating paper, “no earlier than two weeks
after the beginning of each academic semester, and no later than two weeks prior to
the end of each academic semester.” The Executive Committee met five (3) times
during the 2009-2010 academic year and reviewed a total of 5 cases:

October 9, 2009 (1 case)

March 31, 2010 (2 cases)

April 20, 2010 (2 cases)

The Executive Committee considered the Student Judicial Affairs’ sanction excessively
severe in one case and reduced it; however, it did not deem any of the cases to warrant
a hearing.



